
It is proposed that the section of York Road between the exit point of the Multi-storey car park 
to the junction with Welford Road should be amended. Currently the restriction is No 
waiting/No loading at any time and would be accompanied by yellow road marking and parking 
plates. As this restriction has the same effect as the Restricted parking Zone ( RPZ), it is 
proposed to extend the RPZ to include the section of this road.  
In order to improve the disabled parking provision on York Road an additional disabled parking 
will be introduced. It is proposed that the new bay area will be on the north side of the highway 
and will provide an additional two parking spaces. The bay will be approximately 12 metres in 
length.  The disabled bay will be operational at all times on all days, max stay of 3 hours. 
  
The proposal is in response to parking difficulties reported to the City Council by local 
businesses and religious organisations. 
  
The formal reason for introducing these proposals is for preserving or improving the 
amenities for the local community. 
 


